
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Carla Pires by Toronto City Council  

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Mike Colle  

  
 Seconded by:       Councillor Anthony Perruzza   
 
 
The Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Carla Pires on March 14, 2023, at the age of 61. 
 
Carla worked for over twenty years at Queen’s Park where she was much loved and 
valued by her colleagues. She was an incredibly proud single mom who gave 
everything she had to her children and grandchildren. Always with a smile on her face, 
Carla loved talking about sports, Portugal, travelling, and she would always light up 
when talking about her family. She was a positive, thoughtful person who cheered 
others up and always had people laughing. Carla was genuinely interested in helping 
people and making our world a better place. She is remembered for her great kindness, 
joyful energy, and generous spirit to everyone she met throughout her life.  
 
Carla is now reunited with her loving Father, Ricardo, and she will be forever missed by 
her loving Mother, Beatriz, her dear children, Tatiana (Steven Santos), Matthew (Visha) 
Pires, Kevin Pires, Victoria, and her grandchildren, Sebastian Santos, Stella Santos, 
Arya Pires. Carla will always be remembered by her Brother Adrian (Megan) Lemos. 
She will be held dear in the hearts of her family, relatives, and many friends.   
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Carla's family.  
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